



## GLWSL Board meeting

9.11.23

**Start of meeting:** 7:12 pm

**Invited:** Liz Alonzo, Kim Lemaux, Lesley McDougall, Shannon Weger, Laura Vogel, Erica Montessor, Elma Riley, Laura Brent, Amy Janczarek

**Attended:** Kim Lemaux, Liz Alonzo, Amy Janczarek, Elma Riley, Laura Brent, Cindy Dillon, Shannon Weger

**Absent:** Erica Montessor

### Action Items

1. Summer season wrap-up: 3 games this weekend and that will complete the season.
  - a. Standings by Divisions
  - b. Any discipline issues / cards
    - i. UK Royals Game – Referee did not sign the report or document the injury or card.
    - ii. Injuries not being documented, game sheets not being filled out accurately.
    - iii. Require manager and player from Flames attend the October board meeting for disciplinary action– Kim
    - iv. Late cancelation with Women's AC. Not enough players.
  - c. Any injuries
  - d. Other Situations
    - i. MJ Field #1 5pm – come say hello!
2. Manager gifts
  - a. Other items
    - i. She can close it out now and initiate the shipments.
3. Fall League
  - a. registration status – Kim doing a last check of SC players!
  - b. Divide up players into teams - Kim
  - c. Game Day Readiness (field paid for?, who will take referee money, flags etc)
    - i. Flags – Cindy has some & Lesley has some and will bring.
    - ii. Referees fee – Lesley pays them.
    - iii. Laura V. can be there the 1<sup>st</sup> two weeks.
    - iv. Liz to bring GLWSL banner. (field 5)
4. Survey for to Players for Additional Age Division(s)
  - a. determine questions we want to ask
    - i. Send to players and managers and post on the site to give access to the those not playing.
    - ii. Questions:
      1. GLWSL is considering division by age group – what age group would you want to play in? 18+, 30+, 40+, 50+
      2. Over 50 9v9
      3. Over 30 to over 28+
      4. Which bucket to your fit in demo do you fit in



- b. how long do we want the survey to be open
    - i. 1 month with weekly reminders
  - c. We can send the survey to all players using SoccerConnect. What about players Sole Sisters and any others we may have lost recently?
5. President Report – Kim working with MSA to get approval for an updated game report – modifying to add in box for referee number, print name, sign name and injuries, cards and notes.
  6. Vice President Report – Cindy to request Kat Scott & Kerry Collions to attend October Board meeting for discussion around sporting behavior.
  7. Secretary Report – Fall league & survey.
  8. Treasurer Report
    - a. Motion to fund over 60 & 70 registration fee for soccer fest. Majority in favor, no opposed.
  9. Registrar Report – Have referees print their names so we know who they are. (recommendation for next year) Increase pay rate for referees for 2024. \$75-\$80 for center and \$55 for line. Consider it.
  10. Webmistress Report – volunteered to go thru the game reports to audit cards/injuries and referee signatures. If you can match a signature to name (Liz to send a link to the location in google doc)
    - a. If there is anything that needs to go on the site, let her know!
  11. Past President Report – MSA ordered new tents, we can sign them out if we need them.
    - a. MSA monthly meeting on 9/12 – Cindy will be there.
  12. Scheduler Report – Last weekend coming up. Working on Eric on Fall league.
  13. Members-at-Large – air quality = good!
  14. New Business - None
  15. Old Business -None
  16. Good of the Game – if you hear of any problems, let us know!

**Next Meeting:** 10/2/23 @7pm

**Adjournment:** 9:30pm